Pastoral Council Minutes 

Oct. 3, 2012 
Members present: Fr. John Titus, Deacon Jim Rupp, Lynette Drake, Allan Horney, Charmaine Owens

Members unable to attend: Eva Higgins, Lexe Volk, Kay Endsley, Karen Littleford, Ralph McCausland, Jim Grant, John Schmitz, Quinn Hussey

The meeting was called to order at 7pm.  Opening faith reflection was led by Deacon Jim.

Review and approval of September minutes.

Fr. John’s Report

· St. André Bessett relic prayer and Anointing of the Sick well attended.
· Maximillian Kolbe show well attended. Free will donations benefitted the St. Vincent de Paul Society.
· Walk for the Poor also donations also benefited St. Vincent de Paul.
· St. Hedwig Oktoberfest had largest crowd right after mass.  May reevaluate time frame.
· The Respect Life Float will again be in the EIU Homecoming Parade.
· Advent Mission to be held Dec. 2,3,4 & 5.  Speakers will be Fr. Joe Ring, Fr. Jeff Grant, Dr. Denis Kollross, and Sr. Rosemary Schmaltz.  The theme is “Sing to the Lord a New Song.”
Charmaine’s Report

· Protecting God’s Children session continue with __ already trained.
· Safe Environment Sessions with Rel. Ed. Students taking place this month.
· Why Catholic’s last session to begin in Oct. Sign up taking place.
· The Pancake Party raised $400 which allowed us to offer 10 scholarships. Wonderful!
· Mass of Anointing and reception afterwards for Oct. 6th all set.
Deacon Jim’s Report
· Continues to serve as catechist, Why Catholic Leader, editor of Ozanam newsletter, and articles on faithful citizenship in bulletin.
Old Business
Lynette passed out an flyer with financial results from the Summer Start Up. It showed an increase in revenue from the year before.  Information will be shared with parish via the bulletin.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15.

Next meeting Nov. 7th.  Kay Endsley will do the opening prayer reflection.
